


behalf at the Hearings on the 18th and 26th March respectively, and in respect of how they 

relate to the Council's proposed site allocation CDl, land south of Cowards Lane, in 

Codicote. 

To summarise, it remains my clients' view that the proposed site allocation CDl off Cowards 

Lane, Codicote should not proceed as part of any new Local Plan allocation since I do not 

consider that the harm caused to the Green Belt in this location can be mitigated and because 

of the way in which the Council undertook its Green Belt Review both originally and in 

2018, as because a number of the conclusions in those assessments cannot be supported. 

In relation to the issues around Villages for Growth, it is my view that all such a designation 

for the five such villages, including Codicote will do, is to place further unwarranted pressure 

on all existing local services and infrastructure by further speculative planning applications 

by developers before all the improvements needed to accommodate the huge changes and 

levels of traffic growth that will result from the site allocations in and around Codicote, are 

carried out. 

Although not part of the attached Statement, because its scope has been strictly limited by the 

Inspector, I would ask again that he visits the site allocation CD 1 and sees it on the ground, 

and as part of that site visit, he also sees it from Hollards Farm land holding. 

We had asked for such a site visit previously by him but have as yet received no confirmation 

that he is prepared to visit the site to see for himself how its openness, visual amenities and 

rural character will be completely destroyed if the site is allocated and then developed for 

housing, for up to 83 dwellings (the number included as part of outline application 

17/01461/1). 

Yours Sincerely, 

Chris Watts MRTPI DMS 

Cc: Mr and Mrs P. Barrow 






















































































































